

Palomar Mountain Fire Safe Council

Minutes of March 24, 2018 Meeting

Meeting called to order @ 10:00 am by Yvonne Vaucher, Boardchair.

Present: Robert Carlyle; Mike Wilson, VC (T), Gina Aven, Treasurer (T); Mike Pique; Cecelia Borland, Sec'y; Yvonne Vaucher, Board Chair

Absent: Brittney Munoz, RCD/FSCSDC; Denise Yaeger; Dave Henderson.

Guests: Phouva Vorpanya, USFS (619-788-9176) Patrol 32; Capt. Jason Lambirth, Mark Rhodes, Steve Mahlea (?).

Announcements: None.

Minutes: Approved as corrected (RC/CB)

Financial: Cash \$3,820.12; Fund Raising: CB will contact tribes.

USFS: NEPA for Jeff Valley submitted; probably will take a year.

Unit 11 (Fry Creek) almost finished; planning to burn Birch Hill 3.26.

RCD/FSCSDC: More discussion about TRA's. Need permission of landowners to include these places on a brochure. TRA's are very situationally dependent, so maybe brochure should only have evac routes. (?) Uribe to talk with Capt. Kowalski.

PMVFD: Admin trailers still on property; PCCC has widened road and removed necessary trees. Still looking for a move.

CalFire: No Report

CERT: Meetings on 3rd Sat @ 9 AM with training each meeting

PMPO: Letter for newsletter by YV. Will share table with CERT @ Flapjack Breakfast, 5.26.18

Grants: None current; NRP (Barricade) closed.

Potential Grants: SDG&E 2018 (Due Apr/May) Workshops/Community Education NRP 2018

USFS (Due May) 50:50 share of cost - Evac route improvement/fuel management.

CalFire formerly SRA (Due August) Evac route improvement/fuel management.

~ Clearing House Workshops: McClellan, Redding, Clovis, Ontario

~ Contacts Christopher Dowling, Cheyanne Borello

Community: PMFSC report to PMVFD and PMPO.

5 workshops to be scheduled for this summer/fall - WUI, Barricade, Chainsaw Maint, Evac, Fuel Moisture (?). Dates and facilitators TBD. Evacuation Guidelines presentation to be held 2 weeks after Flapjack Breakfast.

Road Maint. Resolution to be mailed to all APN's when that info available.

Planning Dumpster for Memorial Day weekend.

Website: Approved monthly minutes/vignettes posted.

Admin: None

Adjournment: 11:25 am

Next Meeting: 4.28.18; 10 AM, location TBD

Action Items: CB will contact tribes for donations.

MW to persue grants.

CB to contact Ramona Diaposal

Respectfully Submitted,

Cecelia Borland, Sec'y .